[image: image1.png]



County of Placer

WEST PLACER MUNICIPAL ADVISORY COUNCIL

P.O. BOX 1466

ROSEVILLE, CA  95678

County Contact:  Linda Brown 916-787-8950

WEST PLACER MUNICIPAL ADVISORY COUNCIL

Thursday, September 11, 2008
A regular meeting of the West Placer Municipal Advisory Council was held on Thursday, September 11, 2008 at 7:00 p.m. at the Dry Creek School, Roseville, CA.

1.  Call to Order:  Chairperson Stillman called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm and acknowledged Supervisor Rockholm and thanked him for his continuing commitment to our community.  
Council members present:  Barry Stillman, George Brown, and Claudette Mitchell Weismantel                               
Council members absent:    Terry Webb and Darryl Osborne
      County staff present:          Supervisor Rocky Rockholm, District 1


Linda Brown, Field Representative for Supervisor Rockholm

Rick Uri, Engineering services


Ed Sullivan, Planning Department


Diane Howe, Sec. MAC

2.  Approval of the Minutes of August 14, 2008:  Claudette Mitchell Weismantel moved to approve the minutes of August 14, 2008 as presented. George Brown seconded.  Motion carried 3-0.
3.  Approval of the Agenda:  George Brown moved to approve the agenda. Claudette Mitchell Weismantel seconded.  Motion carried 3-0.
4.    Public Comment: Dave Albright, Director of CIMBL, spoke to the community about CIMBL which is an organization that cleans up our roadways.  He asked for volunteers and handed out a year-long calendar schedule and informed them of the website at www.cimbl.org.   Chuck Barsdale asked that a stamp be placed on envelopes from the County that require a return document.  He also asked about contacting the Mosquito Abatement District (how to) and asked that the approach to the Dry Creek Bridge be fixed as the bump is oversized.  Linda Brown informed the community that the Board of Supervisors had passed the County budget on Sept. 9 which was $865,323,232.  Included in the budget was the authorization for the 14.2 miles of trail on the north fork of the American River as well as a new South Placer Animal Shelter (a MOU for a JPA is in place).   
5.   Public Safety: 

A.  County Sheriff’s Department: Shannon handed out crime stats and reported that currently people are stealing gas.  She also reported that soon the Sheriff’s Department will be able to take 911 calls from all carriers.    
B.  Cal-Fire: Chief Lopez reported on the large fire in Lincoln off Gladding and Wise.  He also announced that the Annual Volunteer BBQ is scheduled for Oct. 12 11-5.  

C.  CHP:  None 

6.  Information Items (non-action): None 
7. Action Items: 
A.  Riolo Vineyards Specific Plan (RVSP), Ann Baker, Principal Planner, Placer county Planning Department.  The proposed Riolo Vineyards Specific Plan project encompasses approximately 25 acres and a proposed development which includes a residential community with open-space, recreational, and commercial components.  At build-out the community would include 933 residential units of varying densities.  The proposed housing densities would range from low-density agricultural residences (10 acres/unit) low (1-5dwellings units per acre), medium (5-10 dwelling units per acre) and high (10-23 dwelling units per acre) density residential units.  Open space, trails, parks, and agricultural uses are proposed on 134.0 acres.  The project would include 123.9 acres reserved for open space, 10.1 acres for parks, and 7.5 acres for commercial uses.  Additionally, the ultimate acreage of the existing cemetery under the project would be increased from 1.9 to 4.8 acres.  Two parcels in the floodplain are expected to remain unchanged as they are considered unable to be developed.  The MAC is requested to make a recommendation on the proposal.    Kevin Kemper of JTS communities made the presentation on the RVSP at the request of Principal Planner Ann Baker.  He reviewed all the above density proposals, the areas of locations of such, the locations of parks and the “need” for fill on 16 acres (9 for roads, 5 other, and 2 low density lots).  He indicated that the EIR provided some issues to be mediated.  The recommended action was approval as presented.    
At this point both items A and B were discussed jointly.

B. Small-Lot Tentative Map Riolo Vineyards, Ann Baker, Principal Planner, Placer County Planning Department  The proposed small-lot tentative map covers 64.0+/- acres of the Specific Plan area.  A total of 15 low-density and medium-density residential lots would be created by the tentative map with accompanying landscape corridors and a park site.  The MAC is requested to make a recommendation on the proposal.
  The applicant is in control of 330 acres with the remaining non participating landowners currently in agreement with the RVSP proposal (Griswold property 120 units/14 acres, Elliott property 170 units/74 acres, Lund property 4-6 units/40 acres). George Phillips (the proponents attorney) stated representatives from the non-participating landowners were present and in agreement.   There will be a 30 ft. setback on PFE with a Class I trail as well as multipurpose trail along the creek with public access.  There is proposed some sound walls in the Specific Plan.  George expressed concern on various areas as follows:  the parks while meeting the area requirement are placed in the flood plain which is continually wet during many months of the year.  With the population need for play fields already facing a shortage the parks need to be in  usable locations;  the precedent being set if in-fill is allowed for this development,  the densities proposed which are not consistent with the Dry Creek Community Plan while they maybe with the County General Plan. (lots are smaller than the lots in the Antelope area which are 50x 100 while these are 35 x75.  The Community plan places low density at 1-2 per acre, high at 4-10 per acre placing medium at 2-4 per acre. 
Motion on Item B
George Brown moved to decline support of the applicant on the Small-Lot Tentative Map Riolo Vineyards as not meeting the community plan in the following areas:  setbacks and sound walls, small lots/density and concern on the proposed flood plain in fill.  Barry seconded.  Motion carried 3-0 
Motion on Item A.
George Brown moved to decline support for the Riolo Vineyards Specific Plan (RVSP) for the reasons listed above (higher density, sound walls/setbacks, infill proposal) and the insufficient placement of parks in the flood plans as well as concern over density in the non-participating parcels which differ from our community plan density.  Barry seconded.  Motion carried 3-0.

8.  MAC Subcommittees:

A. Land/Use, Specific Plans:-Brown
B. Utilities (water, sewer, flood control):- .
C. Traffic:  Webb:    
D. Schools and Parks—Weismantel.
9.   Correspondence – Sept. 25 the Planning Commission hearing on the Regional University Specific Plan and Sept. 18 an Outdoor shade structure. 
10.  Comments by MAC members:  George commented on the developer’s disappointment with the current motions by the MAC but expressed his commitment to uphold the Community Plan as this community planned.  Each MAC member expressed disappointment in the feeling that the Planning Department seems to be working for the developers not the residents/community (both present and future) they are to plan for.  The differences between the acceptances by the Planning Department of the General Plan densities over the Community Plan densities are a prime example of not following the Community Plan.
11.  Next Meeting: The next regular meeting is Thursday, October 9, 2008 at 7:00 pm
12.  Adjournment:  Meeting adjourned at 8:30 pm.
